

Park Spring Primary School

'Achieving Together'



Swinnow Lane, Leeds LS13 4QT

Headteacher: Mrs R Horan email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk tel: 0113 2552526

10 September 2021 - Ethos Statement "I respect the beliefs and traditions of others."

Autumn 1 Diary Dates

Please find below a list of events that will be taking place during this term;

13.09.2021 Year 4 ICT Morning Booster Starts 13.09.2021 Running Club Starts Y3,4,5,6 14.09.2021 Football Club Starts Y3,4,5 14.09.2021 Gymnastic Club Starts Y1 & 2 15.09.2021 Gymnastics Club Starts Y3,4,5,6 16.09.2021 Hockey Club Starts Y1 & 2 16.09.2021 Tag Rugby Club Starts Y5 & 6 17.09.2021 Lunch Time Football Club Starts Y6 20.09.2021 Nell Bank Trip (Selected Pupils) 22.10.2021 Break up for October Half Term

ATTENDANCE

If your child is going to be absent from school then please text this number 07891274260. Please note that this phone will not be answered for phone calls. This is last week's attendance report for the week ending 10 September 2021:

Rec A 100%		Rec E	Rec B 99.2%	
1a	97.75%	1b	95.4%	
2a	99.1%	2b	99.1%	
3a	96.7%	3b	99.1%	
4a	99.2%	4b	99.6%	
5a	98.6%	5b	90.8%	
6a	97.2%	6b	92.6%	



TOTAL SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 97%

Year 6 World War 2 Day—Monday 13 September

Y6 will be having a WW2 afternoon and they will need to wear non-uniform. There is no requirement to dress up.

Photo's of the day will be on the school website.



What a Week

WOW! That's pretty much all we can say about how fantastic the first week back of school has been.

We would like to start by saying a huge THANK YOU to all of the pupils at Park Spring who have adapted (once again) to new processes, teachers, classrooms and

timetable. Everyone has shown some great resilience and we are proud of you all!



From Monday we will be sending out information to families about the expectations of Home Learning. This will all be based around online platforms and will require the use of a SMART device, laptop or computer.

If you do not have access to any devices please contact Miss Beverley in the school office. We are able to offer families a fully refurbished, google chrome desktop package including keyboard, mouse monitor and hard drive FREE for children to use throughout their Park Spring Primary career.

School Milk

Children under the age of 5 years receive a carton of milk each day in school as do children who receive Benefit Related Free School Meals.

If you would like to pay for your child to receive School Milk each week please contact the office by Wednesday and they will receive milk the following week.



Please may we remind families that the school carp parks **MUST NOT** be used at pick up and drop off times, unless prior arranged.



The car parks are used as walk ways and this is to keep our **ARKING** school community safe.

PE Davs

Please see the PE days below for each class.

Class	Days	
Reception	Thursday	
Year 1	Wednesday and Friday	
Year 2	Tuesday and Wednesday	
Year 3	Tuesday and Wednesday	
Year 4	Tuesday and Friday	
Year 5	Wednesday and Friday	
Year 6	Tuesday and Friday	



PLEASE NOTE

On your child's PE days they must come into school in their PE Uniform please see the policy on our website.

Year 4 Topic—Glorious Greeks

Our year 4 children have settled in well and are enjoying this terms topic Glorious Greeks.

It may interest your child to do a little research at home and come up with some interesting facts.

We can't wait to hear what you have found!



Year 6 World War 2 Topic

Year 6 have just started their new history topic- WW2. They learnt how WW2 started and the main events during this time. The children had so many fascinating things to say and questions to ask. They are very engrossed and cannot wait to learn more!













Year 4 ICT Suite Morning Boosters

This term pupils in year 4 will have the opportunity to practice their timetables

(TT Rock Stars) 8.15am to 8.55am Monday to Thursday to help them prepare for their end of year timetables assessment. Please enter via the Main entrance, Miss Barratt will be running the sessions.

Please Note: No session on FRIDAYS due to staff meetings. We will send out more information about the timetables assessments over the next few weeks.

Our Key Message This Week:





Data Collection

Each year we are required to obtain personal information and contact details for all of our pupils.

Usually we send these in paper copies, however for efficiency, we will be sending the majority of forms electronically.

Please keep an eye on your emails and text messages.



Reading Books

As from Monday reading books and reading records will start to come home. Please see letters attached with this newsletter.



Your child will come home each Monday with a book which needs to be return the following Monday.

